Alberta & the North Report
National Executive Meeting April 2018
Immediately following our last National Executive Meeting and Bargaining Conference, Sister Winger and I went on the Elections Tour for Alberta and the North, starting in Yellowknife.  The tour was an eye-opening experience with how the various Locals conduct their business.  Although many Locals have had big changes in their executives since that time, it was a pleasure getting to know the members.
With so many new Local Executives this term, I have been spending the majority of my ‘Union Life’, in discussions on assisting with grievances, local issues, and general inquiries.  
In addition to working with the Locals, the monthly teleconferences (Dec, Nov, Jan, & Feb, April), with the Local President’s and Vice-President’s have gone well.  It has been a great way to discuss issues that may be experienced in the various work locations and to have the President’s and Local VP’s to network with one another.  The next scheduled teleconference is on May 21st.
In January, I attended my first 3 CAD Division and RPOU (W) LMCC with Sister Simcoe, as well as the first DRDC UMCC with the new ADM.

In February PSAC held their Planning Strategy for the Prairie Regional Council in Edmonton.  Also, in February Brother Parenteau successfully arranged for the Classification Training in Feb (12-15).  We are now working on the business case for the Grievance Handling Course.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Bryan Meakin
VP ABN

